
 
 

 

 

12th July 2024 

“Learning Together for Life” 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Today, you will have received your child’s end of year report. We hope you enjoy reading about their hard work 
and achievements this year and celebrating their successes. We are so proud of the way they have worked 
together this year. Last week, all children had the opportunity to visit their new teachers and classrooms and Year 
6 spent some time at their new high school. The transition sessions ran smoothly and the children coped well with 
the change. 
 
The end of the summer term always brings change, not only for the children but for some of our staff and 
governors too. Mrs Bennett recently left to start a new role, Mrs Doyle will be leaving us at the end of the 
summer term and Miss Bradley is moving to a new teaching role in September. We wish them all well for the 
future.  
 
Michelle Bebbington, has informed the governing body of her decision to resign from her position as Chair of 
Governors with effect from Wednesday 24th July 2024. Michelle has been a governor at Hartford Manor for over 
10 years and has worked tirelessly to champion the school, not only as a governor but as the previous Chair of 
FOHM.  Michelle has supported the school through times of change and has always been driven to make Hartford 
Manor the best it can be for our children. We would like to thank Michelle for the time, commitment and care she 
has given so generously over the years and wish her and her family well. Michelle has taken time to plan for 
succession within the governing body and I am delighted to share that Tim Harford has been unanimously voted 
in as the new Chair of Governors at Hartford Manor. Tim is a valued member of the governing body and I know he 
will be superb in the role.  
 
Thank you for your continued support, 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Mrs Diamond 
Acting Head Teacher  
 

Phones in school  We appreciate that children who walk to and from school on their own often carry a 
phone. Recently, we have had incidents where the children have had their phone 
switched on as they walk to class and again as they leave the class and they have taken 
photos of other children which have then been shared.  We therefore ask that children 
only bring their phone to school if they are walking to and from school alone.  We also 
ask for your support in reminding them to switch their phones off at the school gate on 
arrival and on again when they leave the school grounds. Thank you for your 
understanding. 

School Dinners Next week we will be on menu 1. Please pay for your meals via School Gateway. 

End of term 1:30pm 
closing  

School will close at 1:30pm on the last day of term (24th July). Please note that there will 
be no afterschool club that day.  
 

Breakfast and After 
School Club Prices  

Due to the increased running costs of our Breakfast and After-School Club sessions, there 
will be an increase in charges from September 2024. We believe that the new session 
prices are competitive and continue to offer good value for money.  
From September 2024, the prices are as follows: 

• Nursery Breakfast Club £4.50 

• Reception- Year 6 Breakfast Club £3.50 

     
 



• Short After School club (until 4.15pm) £6.50 

• Long After School Club (until 6.00pm) £12.50  
 

Sessions for September 2024 will be available to book on school gateway on w/c 19th July 
2024. 
 

Fun Fest Holiday Club  
 

Just a reminder that FunFest will be running a holiday club at Hartford Manor this 
summer. Follow @funfesthartfordmanor on Facebook/Twitter/Instagram for more 
details.  The booking system is now open. 

DFC Football Camp  DFC will be running football camp at Hartford Manor from 29th July-23rd August. Please 
see the flyer at the end of the newsletter for details of how to book.  

 

Diary Dates     Please note that this list is subject to change during the year 

Date Event 

17-19th July 2024 Year 4 Residential  

17th July 2024 Year 5/6 Performance-Grange Theatre  

23rd July 2024 Year 6 Leavers’ Disco 

24th July 2024 Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9:00am (school hall) 

24th July 2024 School closes for summer at 1:30pm (Please note there will be no after school club) 

2-3rd September 2024 Inset Days- school closed. 

4th September 2024 School opens. 

  

 



 


